Tuesday, May 5, 2015 the Jasper County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at 9:30 a.m. with Supervisors Carpenter, Stevenson and Brock present and accounted for; Chairman Carpenter presiding.

Doug Garrett, President of the Colfax Park & Recreation Auxiliary Board asked the Board to support an application for the Iowa Living Roadways Project Program. The program is funded through the Iowa Department of Transportation by way of a 80/20 reimbursable grant. The project is meant to enhance the area leading into the new 480 acre park on the edge of Colfax. There would be no cost to the County.

Motion by Stevenson, seconded by Brock to approve a letter of support for the Iowa Living Roadways Project Program application made by the Colfax Park & Recreation Auxiliary Board.

YEA: BROCK, STEVENSON, CARPENTER

Motion by Brock, seconded by Stevenson to approve the EMS System Development Grant in the amount of \$11,909.00 for FY2016.

YEA: STEVENSON, BROCK, CARPENTER

Motion by Brock, seconded by Stevenson to approve Board of Supervisors minutes for April 28, 2015.

YEA: STEVENSON, BROCK, CARPENTER

YEA: BROCK, STEVENSON, CARPENTER

There were no Board appointments.

Motion by Stevenson, seconded by Brock to adjourn the Tuesday, May 5, 2015 meeting of the Jasper County Board of Supervisors.

Dennis Parrott, Auditor Denny Carpenter, Chairman